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REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON TUESDAY 26 JUNE 2007


TITLE: 
FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

 
22ND MAY AND 6TH JUNE, 2007  


RECOMMENDATION:


Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee and to endorse the following recommendations:

Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee should examine the factors which make council tax collection performance different from similar authorities and what steps can be taken to improve collection. 

A further report should be brought to Budget Scrutiny Committee in the autumn concerning the analysis of write-off reasons, the cost of collection and the impact of variations in collection performance upon cash flow.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meetings on 22nd May and 6th June, 2007. Issues considered were:-

22nd May

· Salford Science and Innovation Park

· Workplan 2007/08

6th June

· Income collection 2006/07

· Revenue outturn 2006/07

· Capital outturn 2006/07 and monitoring 2007/08

· Equal pay

· Revenue monitoring 2007/08


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 22nd May and 6th June, 2007.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  John Spink, Head of Finance Tel: 793 3230  

 E-mail:  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Dainty, Principal Scrutiny Support Officer 
Tel: 793 2513   

E-mail:  Karen.dainty@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

Salford Science and Innovation Park

Scrutiny Members considered progress with the proposed transfer of assets at Salford Business Park, Salford Innovation Forum and Technology House to Manchester Science Park Ltd in exchange for a shareholding in that company being taken by the City Council and the University of Salford.

Members wished to receive a further report when the completion of the transfer had been made.

Workplan 2007/08

Scrutiny Members identified matters which it wished to consider during the forthcoming year and the agreed workplan features as part of the agenda papers for the 6th June meeting.

This includes items previously reported, including Equal Pay, Housing Stock Transfer and Recycling Proposals.

Income Collection 2006/07

Scrutiny Members considered income collection performance in 5 key areas : council tax, NNDR, sundry debtors, rent and housing benefit overpayment recovery. Members noted that whilst all areas showed some improvement in collection, sundry debtor and housing benefit overpayment recovery performance was top quartile and NNDR and rents were median performance, council tax performance was bottom quartile and disappointing.

Members requested:

· that Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee should examine the factors which make council tax collection performance different from similar authorities and what steps can be taken to improve collection. 
· that a further report be brought to Budget Scrutiny Committee in the autumn concerning the analysis of write-off reasons, the cost of collection and the impact of variations in collection performance upon cash flow.

Revenue Outturn 2006/07

Scrutiny Members considered the provisional outturn for directorate expenditure, which indicated an underspend of £1.342m against the forecast outturn reported in February, due largely to underspends on matters that would need to be carried forward to meet commitments in 2007/08, leaving an underlying underspend of around £500k. In addition, DSO trading performance was £475k better than forecast.

Verbal indications were also given of some favourable corporate developments, such as a dividend of £861k from the dissolution of Chapel Wharf Ltd, a contribution of £200k to the bad debts provision not being required because of the continuing reduction in sundry debtors and a downward revaluation of the Insurance Fund by £1.5m due to reduced liability claims, offset by a reduction of £880k in LABGI grant.

Scrutiny Members concluded that this is a satisfactory outturn position. 

A further report was requested for next month including an analysis of Community Committee budgets and the final position on corporate issues.

Capital Outturn 2006/07 and Monitoring 2007/08

Scrutiny Members deferred consideration of this item to their next meeting.

Equal Pay

Scrutiny Members considered details of the negotiated settlement of equal pay claims, their cost and funding, including the numbers and potential cost of outstanding claims not yet settled. 

Scrutiny Members concluded that a successful settlement had been negotiated with the employees concerned, with the overwhelming majority having agreed to accept the terms offered. They did express some concerns about the potential cost of outstanding cases, particularly those which may opt for Tribunal.

They requested a further report in the autumn when a report on pay and grading has been timetabled.

Revenue Monitoring 2007/08 

Scrutiny Members noted that no issues have so far emerged from early budget monitoring in directorates, but were advised verbally of favourable tendering exercises undertaken corporately in respect of the renewal of the electricity supply contract and the property insurance cover.

RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee and to endorse the following recommendations:
Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee should examine the factors which make council tax collection performance different from similar authorities and what steps can be taken to improve collection. 

A further report should be brought to Budget Scrutiny Committee in the autumn concerning the analysis of write-off reasons, the cost of collection and the impact of variations in collection performance upon cash flow.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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